
Holy Trinity Episcopal Church, Clemson SC

Vestry Meeting November 20, 2022/ 7:00 pm / via Zoom

ATTENDEES: Mtr. Suz Cate, (Rector), Ellen Haase (Senior Warden), Clem Watson (Junior Warden), Bob

Taylor (Acting Treasurer), John Warner, Harry Morse, Betty Snowden, Mel Harriss, Mark Stokes, Jean

Ellen Zavertnik, and Mary Lou Sigsby

ABSENT: Lynn Luszcz, Jenn Ellison, Jan Cribb

OPENING PRAYER:  Mother Suz opened the meeting with a prayer dedicated to Beth Kunkle, who passed

away earlier in the day.

OLD BUSINESS

Approval of October 2022 Minutes: Betty Snowden made a motion to approve the minutes. Seconded

by John Warner. Motion approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report & Financial Motions: All financial reports on the operating fund, Trinity Place, and St.

Paul’s were sent to Vestry members prior to the meeting.  Ellen offered the following summary points:

● We are in sound financial circumstances.

● The Trinity Place demolition mortgage is down to under $17,000.

● Combined pledge and plate offerings are slightly above budget. Salaries are below budget. The

net effect is that we expect to end the year on budget.

● As reported last month, we had a significant anonymous donation of $35,500 to help pay down

our mortgage on Trinity Place. More on that topic later in the meeting.

● We have raised $20,000 so far for renovation/painting of St. Paul’s.

Finance Update: (See ATTACHMENT A for Finance Committee Minutes) Bob Taylor, who is replacing Jack

McKenna as Treasurer, said the $35,500 anonymous donation was designated by the donor to pay down

the debt on Trinity Place. To start with, it will be used to pay off the demolition loan, which is

approximately $16,000. The balance of the donation can be applied to the construction loan. It is not

advisable to apply the entire gift balance to the construction loan right away because we need to keep

some on hand in case we need it to cover the monthly payments. There was some discussion on the

merits of keeping part of the gift on hand rather than applying all of it immediately to the loans on

Trinity Place. Since the entire gift ultimately will ultimately be used toward Trinity Place, it was deemed

an acceptable plan.  Mary Lou Sigsby made a motion that we adopt the recommendation of the Finance

Committee to use the $35,500 gift to pay off the demolition loan and have the Finance Committee

determine the best way to apply the remaining funds to the debt on Trinity Place. Seconded by Harry

Morse.  Motion passed unanimously. Bob Taylor suggested that we let the parish know about this gift

and how it is being used.

Related, Mtr. Suz said some pledge payments for the Our Doors Campaign (Trinity Place Construction)

are in arrears.  Harry Morse recommended we send a letter out to those who are behind on their



pledges to the campaign. Likely it is not a significant amount in relation to the overall debt, but it is

important to try to gather those commitments.  Bob Taylor and Mtr. Suz will work with Evyone to update

the spreadsheet showing amounts owed (for confidentiality reasons, no names are on the spreadsheet -

only amounts) and then have Evyone send letters to those who are behind in payments showing the

balances due. It was noted that 2022 is the third year of the campaign; 2023 is the fourth year. The

reminder letter could include information about how we are relying on the gifts and parking revenue to

pay off the mortgage, rather than the operating fund. As such, it is important to fulfill all pledges to the

Our Doors campaign.

Adjustment to Family Minister Pay: With transition of financial responsibility from our former Parish

Administrator to our new Financial Administrator, a mistake was made in the salary payments of the

Family Minister. She was paid during the two months she wasn’t working (July and August). After

discussion, a motion was made by Mary Lou Sigsby to have the finance committee rectify this

overpayment by paying her at a rate of ⅔ of her salary over a six month period and then move her to a

12 month payment schedule at the appropriate time. Bob Taylor will work on this with Evyone.

Call for Committee to explore options to fund Capital Needs – Nave HVAC and St. Pauls’ renovation.

Because of emerging capital needs, we need to form a Capital Needs Committee to discuss and

determine the best options for meeting those needs, e.g., types of financing, loans from the diocese,

fundraising, etc. If you are interested in serving on this committee please let Ellen know. We need Vestry

and Finance Committee representatives to serve on the committee, among others. Mary Lou Sigsby

suggested someone from the St. Paul’s committee also serve on this committee.

Vote for new Treasurer and Assistant Treasurer – Bob Taylor, Treasurer and Dorothy Meeks, Asst.

Treasurer. Mary Lou Sigsby made a motion to appoint Bob and Dorothy to these positions; seconded by

Clem Watson.  Motion passed unanimously.

Stewardship Update – Jean Ellen Zavertnik: The Stewardship Committee recently sent an update to the

parish family on our status with the Stewardship Campaign.  Currently, 80 pledges have come in. We are

below where we were this time last year, but not significantly. The committee is considering various

initiatives to encourage pledging, such as follow-up calls and letters. They will come to the Vestry if they

need more ideas.

Mutual Ministry Review Update – Betty Snowden and Harry Morris: Betty reported that they have

decided to try to work with everyone on Vestry and their committees in completing the Mutual Ministry

Review.  The consultant we met earlier in the year will lead the effort. Their plan is to look at what we

have accomplished over the last five years: before, during, and after the pandemic. The pandemic has

changed our lives and society, and we need to recognize that impact moving forward.  We will look at

our gifts, what we do well, what we may need to do more effectively, what we may need to stop doing,

etc.  It will be an exercise for the Vestry and Clergy to talk among themselves and look critically at the

mission and vision of our parish, and how we are accomplishing both. We want it to be a constructive



exercise so we can celebrate what we are doing well and what we should focus on in the coming years.

We expect to begin after the Stewardship Campaign is over – likely after the new year begins.

Nominating Committee Update - Ellen Haase: Ellen reported that Bill Hurst will run for Junior Warden.

Others who have consented to be on the ballot for Vestry are Andrew Baker and Hap Wheeler.  We are

waiting for others to respond.

Trinity Place Parking and Rental Update (See ATTACHMENT B): We need to begin looking at ways to

utilize Trinity Place to raise revenue for the church, as well as expand our parking efforts beyond football

parking. Bill Hurst is beginning work on this effort.

REPORTS

Rector’s Report: Mtr. Suz

● Update on Diocesan Convention:  It was the 100th Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Upper

South Carolina, which was celebrated during the Convention. Mother Suz said the event was

inspiring and the Bishop is launching a campaign asking everyone to “bring 10 this year”

meaning each person should bring 10 people to some church service or event this year.  The idea

is to get people familiar with our church, worship, outreach, etc.  The Keynote Speaker was

noted historian Walter Edgar.  Kirby Colsen was elected our diocesan trustee for the University of

the South.

● Football parking: The Football Parking Committee has done amazing work.  The whole process is

seamless and organized. Merchant parking needs to be investigated, as mentioned above.

Junior Warden Report (Clem Watson):

● St. Paul’s: We need a water line replacement, and the job is too big for our regular plumber.  We

have contacted another plumbing company. Boring will be needed under the parking lot. We are

waiting on a quote and believe a conservative estimate is $10,000.  The aforementioned

proposed committee to address capital needs would be the best group to determine what funds

to commit to the repair.

● Holy Trinity: BEST services gave the low bid to replace all four HVAC units at Holy Trinity, which

is a better approach (if we can afford to) than piecemealing the repairs. Like the St. Paul’s pipe

repair, we should have a Capital Needs Committee (when/if formed) determine what funds to

commit to the project. The bid is $65,257. Clem recommends we authorize $70K in case it runs

over. The company is ready to move forward when Vestry approves it and if we identify funding.

Senior Warden Report: (Ellen Haase):  Ellen talked about the success of our Family Ministry “Trunk or

Treat” event – we estimate 70 children attended from the parish and community. Adult Sunday School

attendance is growing; she estimates it has tripled in size.

St. Paul’s Budget - See ATTACHMENT C: The Finance Committee has agreed to split St. Paul’s and Thrift

Shop budgets.



The next Vestry Meeting has been changed from the third Sunday to Thursday, December 15 so it

doesn’t conflict with Lessons and Carols at St. Paul’s.

The meeting was closed with a prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca Eidson

Vestry Clerk
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